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Center for Devices and Radiological Health 
Food and Drug Administration 
10903 New Hampshire Ave 
Silver Spring, MD 20993 
 
Re: (FDA-2021-N-1272) FDA Discussion Paper, 3D Printing Medical Devices at the Point of Care; Comments of 
the American College of Radiology  
 
The American College of Radiology (ACR)—a professional association representing over 40,000 diagnostic 
radiologists, interventional radiologists, nuclear medicine physicians, radiation oncologists, and medical 
physicists—appreciates the opportunity to provide input to the Food and Drug Administration (FDA) regarding 
the discussion paper released December 10, 2021, titled “3D Printing Medical Devices at the Point of Care” 
(FDA-2021-N-1272).   
 
Anatomic Models – “Very Low Risk” Device Characteristics 
The ACR generally agrees with FDA’s acknowledgement that 3D printed medical devices have varying levels of 
risk, and that FDA should extend regulatory flexibility to lower risk 3D printed devices produced by Health Care 
Facilities (HCFs) responsible for the medical use of the devices.   
 
For 3D printing activities related to radiology, “anatomic models” as described by the ACR and the Radiological 
Society of North America’s 3D Printing Registry Data Dictionary are typically of significantly lower risk than 
anatomic/surgical guides and implanted devices.1  Anatomic models, when used by the same HCF that created 
them, are appropriately characterized as meeting FDA’s “very low risk” designation due to the following 
characteristics: 
 

• Not intended to be used for primary diagnosis or treatment. 
• Not intended for use on, or within, patients. 
• Does not replace clinical workflow and standard care provided to patients. 
• Intended to supplement planning, simulation, templating, and/or collaboration between care team 

members without the intent that clinician users rely primarily on the 3D printed model. 
• The format of the 3D printed model is a secondary visualization of medical device data that is 

independently reviewed via means other than the physical model, such as via  created and medically used by HCFs.  Accordingly, the ACR recommends that FDA 

 
1 Radiological Society of North America and American College of Radiology, 3D Printing Registry Data Dictionary. Dec. 4, 
2021. https://nrdrsupport.acr.org/support/solutions/articles/11000073770-3d-printing-data-dictionary  

https://nrdrsupport.acr.org/support/solutions/articles/11000073770-3d-printing-data-dictionary


https://www.fda.gov/regulatory-information/search-fda-guidance-documents/clinical-decision-support-software
https://www.fda.gov/regulatory-information/search-fda-guidance-documents/policy-device-software-functions-and-mobile-medical-applications
https://www.fda.gov/regulatory-information/search-fda-guidance-documents/policy-device-software-functions-and-mobile-medical-applications
https://www.fda.gov/regulatory-information/search-fda-guidance-documents/medical-device-data-systems-medical-image-storage-devices-and-medical-image-communications-devices
https://www.fda.gov/regulatory-information/search-fda-guidance-documents/medical-device-data-systems-medical-image-storage-devices-and-medical-image-communications-devices
https://www.fda.gov/regulatory-information/search-fda-guidance-documents/medical-device-data-systems-medical-image-storage-devices-and-medical-image-communications-devices

